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Jumbo Regional Recreation Area being considered by the Regional District of Central Kootenay

The West Kootenay Coalition for Jumbo Wild presented a proposal to the RDCK to create a Jumbo Regional Recreation Area, which would protect important wildlife values while assuring continued local use for that portion of the Jumbo wilderness that falls within RDCK  (area D) boundaries. 

In response, a motion put forward by Area D Director, Andy Shadrack, to refer the Jumbo Regional Recreation proposal to the Land Use and Resource committee for further study and consideration, received overwhelming support. The committee will report back to the board in August.

The purpose of the proposed Jumbo Regional Recreation Area (approximately 25,000 hectares) would be to preserve the natural ecosystems for the conservation of wildlife, the maintenance of biological diversity and to provide ongoing recreation based upon the enjoyment of the natural environment.  All existing tenure holders will be ‘grandfathered’ into the proposed agreement and no new commercial or industrial developments or expansions would be allowed.

A similar approach is being considered in the East Kootenay district as well. “Rather than the controversial Jumbo resort, East Kootenay recreation and environment groups are considering a separate proposal for the eastern portion of the Jumbo area for a linked, ‘Hands Across the Mountain’ initiative” stated Rowena Eloise of Argenta Coalition for Jumbo Wild.  “The Resort development continues to receive widespread opposition in the Kootenays.” 

Colleen McCrory, of the Valhalla Wilderness Society, spoke about the negative impacts of the Jumbo Resort development. “This development is gigantic, at full build out, there will over 7,000 beds and over 700,000 visitors a year, almost the size of the city of Nelson and will have far reaching implications for the entire region.”

Grant Trower, Friends of the Lardeau Valley, told the RDCK that the Lardeau Valley had already lost a considerable amount of land to the Duncan Dam and his community will be greatly impacted by the Jumbo Resort.  The Glacier Creek drainage side of the Jumbo proposal is very important and receives high use by local residents.  “ I support the Jumbo Recreation Proposal that will grandfather in existing permit holders as the best solution for our area,” stated Trower. 

Rowena Eloise, who has been involved in the campaign to stop the Jumbo development for the past 19 years said, “The positive response from the RDCK is encouraging. We believe that the best solution for this area is the proposal for the Jumbo Regional Recreation Reserve. This issue is at a critical stage and needs the attention and support of all concerned citizens.” 

The proposal can be viewed at www.vws.org
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